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AESC MEETING MINUTES
4 APRIL 2012
CALL TO ORDER at 1108 in the home of Mollie O’Neill. 

ATTENDEES: Kathy Moakler, Roz Riley, Laura Putnam, Mollie O’Neill, Jackie Caldwell, Ginni Guiton, Kathy Candido, Isabel Stevens, Lynda Flowers, Elsie Mercereau, Priscilla Noah, Nancy Temple, Bobby Buxbaum.



MINUTES APPROVAL:  
Minutes were sent out electronically for most board members with postal mailing to those who specifically requested.  No corrections needed. Motion was made by Priscilla Noah to accept the minutes as written, with a motion second by Jackie Caldwell.  Motion carried. 

PRESIDENT: Kathy Moakler
· Thanks to Mollie for hosting the meeting. Thanks to Mollie, Bobbie Buxbaum, and Kathy M. for refreshments. 

· No Board members celebrate birthdays this month but a whole lot in May!

· Status on Welcome for new Chief’s spouse: Vicki Groninger will come to board meeting in June.  If new Chief by June, both could be welcomed.  Tentatively planning to welcome Mrs. Bostick after June board meeting in June.  Scheduled meeting is 6 Jun, Wed. May consider Sat board meeting since Mrs. Bostick is school principal.

· Engineer Blast has incorrect information.  There are two entries one that states eligibility of E-7 and above and the other is correct.  Ginni Guiton will correct.
HONORARY ADVISORS: 

· Acting Chief of Engineers Spouse (Nancy Temple) 

· Tentatively planning April/May for the new Chief to come on board.  Still undergoing confirmation process.

· Retirement ceremony for Temples will be held on 15 May 2012.

· CSM Spouse (Bobby Buxbaum)

· CSM will retire on 29 May.  Ceremony at 1000 at the USACE headquarters followed by luncheon at Ft. Myer (Red, White, Blue Buffet). Invitations will be sent out.

VICE-PRESIDENT: Mary Pratt, Kathleen Whittle (neither present)

· Programs and opportunities for the spring:

· Okolona details will be discussed in new business.

· 11 April, Wednesday - The Knollwood Bake Sale.  Coordinator is Priscilla Noah.

· 27 April, Friday - the D.C. Design House (4951 Rockwood Parkway, NW, in Spring Valley, Washington, D.C.), admission cost is $20 at the door.  It is a benefit for the Children’s National Medical Center.   No RSVPs will be taken.  Group will meet at the house at 1100.

· AEMA Brunch has been scheduled for 29 April at 1pm. Guidelines sent to board members.  Cost $25.00 plus tax, pay at the door.  Gene Villiva has designed flyer for elevators at FFX.  To date, one attendee from Williamsburg.  GKM will not attend. GEN Morris will not be attending.  No extraordinary program as previously discussed (fashion show), focus will be on the recipients of the award.

SECRETARY: Roz Riley 
· Minutes were sent to the Board electronically on 30 March 2012. Minutes were sent by US Postal mail to those who requested.

· Reminder that After Action reports will be needed to pass on to next board member.

· Will not be at the May meeting.  Needs a volunteer for the recording of the minutes.  Volunteer to act as secretary at next meeting – Ginni Guiton will do.

TREASURER: Holly Scherer (not present-spring break for kids)

Electronic report sent.

· Statements as available on 30 March 2012. 
· Income       $  548.31
· Expenses   $1191.59
· Ending balance as of 30 March 2012         $13,963.26

· Kathy Candido made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report. Second was made by Priscilla Noah.  Motion carried.  Report approved and to be filed with minutes. 
· Additional information:  

· Checks (5), Deposits (4), PayPal transaction (1)

· Our annual Post Office Box rental has increased $22, (from $72.00 to $94.00 per year). 
· Unsure of the rate increase, because nothing was mentioned in their annual letter. I asked and the USPS’s response is “Currently, USPS gets no taxpayer dollars for its operating expenses, which are funded by the sale of postage and postal services. The rent hikes are being driven by changes in designations for post office locations that are considered to be in competition with private retailers that also offer mailing and shipping services.”
· Further research revealed on June 17, 2010, the Postal Regulatory Commission (PRC) approved a USPS request to charge competitive prices and offer more service.  
· The USPS filed another request last May (2011) with the PRC to redesignate additional post office boxes "competitive," at post offices serving residents within five miles of private mailbox service.
· If the Board would like to consider changing our USPS mailbox service please let me know and I will do research to compare competitive private mailbox services.
· Until then, we should be proud of our financial support to the United States Postal Service. 
AEMA CHAIRMAN: Laura Putnam

· Full Financial Report attached with minutes for filing.

· Assets in all accounts as of 1 Apr 2012:  $83,352.57 with total available funds: $14,352,57.

· AEMA

· Total AEMA: $45,705.08

· Available for AEMA scholarship:  $10,705.08
· Available Cash: $6,495.16

· GKM

· Total GKM: $37,647.49

· Available for scholarships: $3647.49

· AEMA

· Awardees for AEMA (3) and GKM (1) have been announced.  There were a total of 13 applications received.

· Winners and non-selects have been notified by mail.

· To date, one AEMA winner has RSVP’d to attend the brunch (Nicolette Young).

· Working with Ginni and Gene on the cover for the program and poster.  Ginni will connect with Kara A. for the printing of the program

· Writing the contents of the program.  DRAFT copy sent via email to board members.

· Twenty-nine thank you letters were mailed out for the donations from the Leketa Wine Tasting Event.


SCHOLARSHIP CHAIRMAN: Nancy Temple 

· Susan Oliveri (Walsh) has accepted the scholarship job for next year. 
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Molly O’Neill

No report.  

MEMBERSHIP: Jackie Caldwell

· Membership to date: 

· There are only 2 new members in March.

· Sent a written note to previous member and received email from her. Personal contact pays off.

· From Kathy M.: In the past we have published information in the newsletter as it would appear in the Redbook.  Has talked with Jackie C. about only entering the email address.  

· Do we need a line on the membership form stating that individual opts out of having information published in the newsletter or Redbook?

· Consider a disclaimer on the membership form.

· In the next CastleGram, new members could be announced with stating that no longer will sensitive information be included. 

· Motion was made by Kathy Candido to only print the names of the new members in the CastleGram and to send out the information periodically (quarterly?) by email. Lynda Flowers seconded motion.  No needed changes to form.

· Such notation will be made when announcing new members.

· Redbook is formatted with membership information and will be easier to edit/add so that it may be published earlier than this past edition. 

· A problem in the past edition was the deletion of listing the AESC MEMBER rank in limited cases.  Will work on correcting this on the excel spreadsheet.

· Membership Drive season: (1Jul-31 Jun).  Put in announcement that Redbook will be published by 15 October.  

· Put information in next CastleGram that memberships for the next year are being accepted NOW.  

· The membership form in the CastleGram will be the new one.  Jackie and Kathy will review the membership form and get the NEW form ready and to Elsie for May publication.

· Membership Chair has seen great recruitment from our Board members, “we are our best advocates of the club”.  Keep up the good work.  Continue inviting and encouraging joining…what makes your $25 worth it!

HOSPITALITY: Lynda Flowers

· Next meeting is 2 May.

· Hostess is scheduled Pat O’Neill. Lynda will confirm with her.

· Refreshments for May will be provided by Mary Pratt and Sarah Pearce.

· June - Bette Meuleners or Qtrs 7. This is the Joint Board meeting with incoming and outgoing board members present. The Outgoing Board will provide refreshments.
NEWSLETTER: Elsie Mersereau 

· Deadline for submission: Sunday, 22 April

· In composing the newsletter, adding one page really means that she must balance the newsletter with two pages.

· Kathy will meet with 2012-2013 Board media people to format the entire board year so that there are no last minute scrambling.  She will send out email reminding this board that they need to notify to submit information.

· From Kathy M.:  There was a proposed a gift membership to MAJ Jodi Smith, as suggested by Gene Villiva and editor.  MAJ Smith will have featured article in May CastleGram in the Women and War section.  Email sent to board with article. 

· There is no “Guest/Gift” memberships defined in the Constitution and Bylaws.

·  Per Constitution and Bylaws, paragraph 2-Eligibility, page 36 of current Redbook, the eligibility for membership goes to: 

· 1) Spouses of all US Army Engineers and spouses of all civilian employees of USACE and 

· 2) With the approval of the Executive Board, other persons who have been associated with the Corps of Engineers.

· The following may need to be defined if specifics are added to the C&BL for “gift” membership:

· Terminology

· Voting right

· Renewal once invited

· Financial sponsorship

· Kathy still needs to finalize the guidelines of AESC Board gifting memberships.
WEBMASTER: Anna Marie Cox (not present)

· Anna Marie is excited about coming to the area and participating on the board with the Co-VP position.
RESERVATIONS: Pat O’Neill (not present), Sarah Pearce (not present)


· Sarah Pearce (via email):

· Per last meeting, Sarah suggested dividing up the RSVP process between calls and emails, rather than splitting the alphabet.

· She will coordinate with Hospitality and Circulation on the Procedure for the Board meeting RSVPs and that date deadline. 

· The Hospitality Chair is the one who sets up the Board meeting e-vite and changes the RSVP date for that. Will make the deadline for the RSVPs for the Board Meeting E-vite the Monday before the meeting. Discussion about Friday before the meeting. 

· The Circulation Chair sends out the e-vite and the reminder.  Circulation also maintains a current database.

· The three chairmen can coordinate and document the procedure in each of their files to establish parameters for the next jobholders.

CIRCULATION: Kara Anderson (not present)

· April Castle Gram sent electronically March 29 and 9 were sent via US Mail March 30.

· Purchased postage for $45.00 (100 stamps at .45 each) and copies were $12.48.

· Assisted in forwarding information to members regarding the wonderful wine tasting hosted by the Leketas.

WAYS AND MEANS: Kathy Candido (with Isabel Stevens-not present)

· AESC Ways and Means Report for April 2012:

· TOTAL INCOME:  




$ 43.00


Sales:




$   43.00



PayPal sales


     43.00

· TOTAL EXPENSES:



$632.65


Lighthouse Woodworking    $127.00


Heavenly Treasures

 $483.00


Postage


 $  22.65

· Castle Boutique will set up at AEMA Brunch for sales.  Need to send out information to those attending the brunch that the Boutique will be open. Would like Publicity to include posters at FFX.  Publicity should compose email for Circulation to send in notice reminder.
· No confirmation yet on the 249th setting up the Castle Boutique in June.  Glenda Hudson is to consider inviting Castle Boutique for the Black Lions (249th event).  16-20 July Gala   In touch with them to sell, one day at the event.  Laura to develop article for CastleGram in June (will get to Elsie)
WELFARE:  Donna Leketa (not present)

No report.
PUBLICITY: Ginni Guiton

· Will send email to Circulation (Kara) for AEMA Brunch reminder.

· Will connect with the Engineer blast to publish AEMA Brunch information.

· AEMA work being done in preparation for brunch.  Will work on programs with others.

KNOLLWOOD LIAISON: Betty Swygert (not present)

FAIRFAX LIAISON:  Joyce Rebh (not present)

KNOLLWOOD BAKE SALE: Priscilla Noah
· Bake sale scheduled for 11 April at 1000.

· If unable to attend, please feel free to drop-off to Priscilla.  
Need to have reminder in newsletter 

· Remember that the residents enjoy savory and sweet items.  They missed having Lemon Bars available last year.
· Jean Hays has deceased, please edit Redbook. 
NOMINATIONS: Bette Meuleners (not present) 

Report sent via email.

· Full Slate for 2012-2013 AESC Executive Board was presented to the sitting Board at the March meeting. The board voted to accept the slate of nominations.  The general membership will vote at the April meeting/function (Scholarship Brunch, April 29th, at the Fairfax) per Constitution and Bylaws.
· There are five Elected positions that require the board approval (vote) to present to the membership.  They are:

· President: Kathy Moakler

· Vice President: Anna Marie Cox.  (Bette is looking for a co-VP since Anna Marie will not be in DC area fulltime.)
· Secretary: Roz Riley
· Treasurer: Holly Scherer
· AEMA Chairperson: Laura Putnam
· The President appoints the remaining members of the board with the help of the Nominating Committee.  The 2012-2013 Appointed Board members are: 
· AEMA Scholarship- Susan Oliveri-Walsh
· Membership – Jackie Caldwell

· Media Team:

· CastleGram – Elsie Mersereau

· Circulation – Kara Anderson

· Facebook – Elizabeth Hill

· Publicity/Historian – Beth Mazzanti

· Webmaster – Susan Wright
· Welfare- Barbara Fleming
· Reservations – Sarah Pearce
· Ways and Means – Kathy Candido (will stay until replacement found)

· Bake Sale: Priscilla Noah

· Fairfax Liaison: Joyce Rebh 
· Knollwood Liaison: Betty Swygert

· Nominations: Bette Meuleners 

· The following positions for the 2012-2013 Board are currently vacant:
· Co-Vice President

· Parliamentarian

· Reservations (if two people are needed)

· Ways and Means (replacement needed)
· If you think you might have someone interested in serving on the board, please contact me! Bette Meuleners, AESC Nominations Chairperson 2011-2012, bmeuleners@gmail.com, 571-235-3566.

· Thank you!
AD HOC VOLUNTEER: Gene Villiva (not present)

OLD BUSINESS: 

ONGOING:
· Gifting memberships from the AESC, Kathy M. to coordinate with Treasurer as to where the funding will be annotated on the budget line. She will report back to Board.

· Guidelines for gifting memberships to the spouses of those who receive the honors of USACE NCO and USACE Enlisted of the year: Kathy M. will write up guidelines for the club to include who to contact for the presentation, what is presented (gift bag, ornament, etc.), and the designated source of funding.

· Email to previous board members requesting their AARs from 2010-2011 needs to be sent.  There were only two board members who submitted AARs for their board year. (Roz Riley responsibility)

· Gene Villiva volunteered to develop an outdoor event this spring/end of the year, for couples (which could also include family). He suggested Frisbee Golf (also called Disk Golf; at Burke Lake- FREE). It would be set up for groups of four.  It would not be a fundraiser event, just fellowship and fun for the group.

· VPs: “Guidelines for The Impromptu Hostess” may need to be developed.  A checklist for doing this should be developed. VPs will work on guidelines. 
COMPLETED:

NEW BUSINESS:
DATES TO REMEMBER:

· 11 April, Wednesday- Knollwood Bake Sale

· 17-21 April  – ENFORCE

· 27 April, Friday – D.C. Design House, meet there at 1100

· 29 April, Sunday - AEMA Brunch at Fairfax at 1pm

· 5 May, Saturday – Gene V’s Cinco de Mayo/Mother’s Day Margaritas Celebration

· 9 May, Wednesday – AESC visit to Okolona estate

· 15 May, Tuesday – Retirement ceremony for MG Temple

· 29 May, Tuesday – Retirement ceremony for CSM Buxbaum

· LTC Whittle’s “Women and War” lecture (TBD)

· Welcome for New Chief’s Spouse - TBD
ADJOURNMENT:

Elsie Mersereau made motion that meeting could be adjourned. 

Second was by Ginni Guiton.  No opposition.

Meeting adjourned at 1301.             
NEXT MEETING:    
Date: 2 May 2012, Wednesday



Hostess:  Pat O’Neill (yet to confirm)






Refreshments:  Mary Pratt and Sarah Pearce
Respectfully submitted,

Roslyn Riley
AESC Secretary 2011-2012
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